
Capitola City Council 

 

Agenda Report 

Meeting: August 25, 2022 

From: City Manager Department 

Subject: Appoint Representatives to the Historical Museum Board 
 
 

Recommended Action: Appoint two representatives to the Historical Museum Board.  

Background/Discussion: On June 9, 2022, City Council reappointed Niels Kisling, Emmy Mitchell-
Lynn, and David Peyton, to serve additional three-year terms expiring in 2025. Also on June 9, 
Council approved extending the recruitment to June 23 in the hopes the City would receive more 
applicants to serve on the Museum Board, as there is one remaining vacancy and, due to a recent 
resignation, there is also a partial term vacancy.  

During the extended recruitment, the City received one more application. The three applicants 
are listed below, and their applications are attached. 

Applicants:  

 John Compton  

 Mary Hay  

 John Mulry  

The Historical Museum Board met on July 7 and July 18 to interview the three applicants. On July 
18, the Board made the following recommendation:  

Appoint Mary Hay to the term ending June of 2025, and to appoint John Mulry to the term ending 
June of 2024.  Although not recommended for appointment at this time, John Compton expressed 
interest in serving as a volunteer at the Museum in various capacities discussed by Curator 
Osterberg. 

Fiscal Impact: None.  

Attachments: 

1. Compton Application 
2. Hay Application  
3. Mulry Application   

 

Report Prepared By: Chloé Woodmansee, City Clerk  

Reviewed/Approved By: Jamie Goldstein, City Manager 


